
MINUTES 
Community Corrections Partnership 

Monday, August 10, 2020 

The Community Corrections Partnership met on the 10th day of August, 2020, via teleconference at 1:30 
p.m. pursuant to the Governor’s Executive Order N-29-20 (March 17, 2020), available at the following link.

Members Present: Chief Probation Officer Dan Fruchtenicht, Undersheriff Dale Johnson, Deputy
District Attorney Jonathan Raven, Deputy Public Defender Ron Johnson, HHSA 
Director Karen Larsen and Winters Police Chief John Miller  

Staff Present: Phil  Pogledich,  Eric  Will,  Mirthala Santizo,  Beth Gabor, Jill Cook, Mubeen 
Qader, David Moreno, Patrick Blacklock, Supervisor Jim Provenza and Clerk 
Julie Dachtler 

1. Call to Order

2. Consider Approval of Agenda

Approved August 10, 2020 agenda. Moved by: Karen Larsen; Seconded by: Dale Johnson; Passed
unanimously.

3. Public Comment – Opportunity for members of the public to address the CCP on subjects relating
to CCP business and not otherwise on the agenda.

None

4. Member Announcements

Deputy District Attorney Jonathan Raven announced the “Measure through Justice” program is set to
launch sometime this winter, which features the first transparency portal, making the Yolo County District
Attorney’s Office the most transparent DA’s office in the country.

Chief Fruchenicht introduced Garth Lewis of the Yolo County Office of Education and Laura Valdes, Victim
Advocate with the District Attorney’s office as members of the full CCP.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OflgcXqswa0
https://www.gov.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/3.17.20-N-29-20-EO.pdf
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5. Receive Yolo County Results First Initiative report (www.YoloCounty.org/CCP (select Results first 
link) (Will) 

 
 
Received Yolo County Results First Initiative report, with Eric Will noting approval of the Results 
First Initiative report will go to the September 1, 2020 Board of Supervisors meeting. 
 
 
Francesca Wright and Robin R. addressed the Board on this item. 
 

 
6. Receive status update on CCP Strategic Plan and provide input on CCP budget priorities 

(Will/Blacklock/Fruchtenicht) 
 

Received status update on CCP Strategic Plan and provided input on CCP budget priorities. 
 
  
Francesca Wright and Robin R. addressed the Board on this item. 
 

 
7. Adjournment (Fruchtenicht) 

 
Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 12, 2020 at 1:30 P.M. telephonically. 
 

 

 
Minutes by:  Julie Dachtler, Senior Deputy Clerk, Board of Supervisors 


